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From: Frost, Erik@DOC <Erik.Frost@conservation.ca.gov>
Sent: Friday, July 22, 2022 2:20 PM
To: planning@sanramon.ca.gov
Cc: OLRA@DOC; OPR State Clearinghouse
Subject: City of San Ramon General Plan 2040 Update (SCH 2022060549) - CGS comments

Categories: Purple Category

Attn: Cindy Yee 
 
The California Geological Survey (CGS) has received a Notice of Preparation for an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for 
the City of San Ramon General Plan 2040 and Climate Action Plan Update. This email conveys the following 
recommendations from CGS concerning geologic issues related to the project area: 
 

1. Liquefaction and Landslide Hazards 
The CGS is in the process of drafting zones of required investigation for liquefaction and landsliding that will 
include the planning area. Once Preliminary Seismic Hazard Zone Reports (SHZR) and Earthquake Zone of 
Required Investigation Maps (EZRIM) are completed, they will be sent to all affected lead agencies for review 
and comment. If Official SHZR and EZRIM are not available prior to completion of the City’s General Plan update, 
the CGS recommends the City provide a reference to the following website, which maintains up-to-date maps of 
all zones of required investigation: 
https://maps.conservation.ca.gov/cgs/EQZApp/app/ 
Official Seismic Hazard Zone Reports, EZRIM, and associated GIS data are available for download here: 
https://maps.conservation.ca.gov/cgs/informationwarehouse/index.html?map=regulatorymaps 

 
If you have any additional comments or questions, please feel free to call or email. 
 
Erik 
 
 
Dr. Erik Frost 
Senior Engineering Geologist | Seismic Hazards Program 
California Geological Survey 
715 P Street, MS 1901, Sacramento, CA 95814 
(916) 205-8255 
erik.frost@conservation.ca.gov 

 


